
ST. MADDERN’S C OF E SCHOOL 

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

Friday 12 June 2015   

Headteacher: Miss H Pearce 

 Email:  secretary@st-madderns.cornwall.sch.uk 

 Website: http://www.st-madderns.cornwall.sch.uk/website 

 Telephone: (01736) 364845 

Next week there are a number of learning opportunities taking place through the week.  On Tuesday 

KS2 children will be visiting Tesco and going behind the scenes in the store.  We will be finding out 

about how food comes from farm to fork!   On Thursday KS2 will be going to Trengwainton to work 

with the Head Gardener Phil – as part of their science  curriculum.  Then on Friday we will be visiting 

Trengwainton again with local artist John Keys as we launch our scarecrow making event.  The theme 

this year is Alice in Wonderland.   We will be asking if anyone has any old clothes that 

may be good for our scarecrows this year.  On the 23rd June years 4, 5 and 6 will be 

going surfing.  Please find attached the letter and form that must be filled in by you.  

We can only take children who have brought slips back. 

Thank you to all the parents who kindly 
bought some of the health food options being 
sold on Wednesday afternoon.  The children 
worked very hard to produce what they sold, 
with plenty of learning going on behind the 
scenes to ensure that they could work out 
profit margins.  Product design and surveying 
also went on to ensure best flavour that 
would sell.   

Please ensure your child’s PE kit is in school on  
a Monday morning and stays in school for the 
week.  Full PE kit must be in their bag  

We were unable to attend the Music Lab on 
Wednesday as we received an email the night be-
fore to say  due to technical problems the technol-
ogy was not working.   

We had prepared an e-safety workshop for parents 
and children on Wednesday – but due to the PFE 
work we will now be delivering this on another 
afternoon.  We will let you know as soon as we 
have rescheduled. 

Thank you for the kind donation of plants 
from Uncle Percy via Connie.  Our pots 
are now full of plants and thank you to 
Fern and Aiden who worked hard to plant them in. 

Today children have been taking part in a very 
busy creative day.  Not only have they been 
working with the artist Emma on a 3D Sculp-
ture as part of our Mazey Day display, they 
have also been working with Lesley on items 
that they can carry as part of the processions.  
They have also been working on the mosaics 
which will soon be going up around the school 
grounds. 

 

 

Well done to all those who represented St 
Maddern’s at the Athletics Championship at 
Carn Brea on Thursday. Jowan T, Malakai, Isa-
bella, Calan, Jake, Joshua C, Nathan, Aiden, 
Riley, Jowan G, Tiffany, Tierhi, Kelci, Millie and 
James K were great ambassadors for our 
school and it was good to see how they really 
encouraged and cheered each other on.  The 
standard was very high as you can imagine 
because all the schools in this area were tak-
ing part.  Isabella gained a Gold Medal for 
coming first in the 600 metres race. 
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Headteacher’s Award: 

Isabella Garcia-Townsend for her sporting achievements at Carn Brea 

Reading Karate: 

Yellow—Shannon Salmon 

Orange—Jowan Garcia, Alexa Moffatt-Banks 

Star Readers:  

Jowan Garcia, Roxanne Wills, Noah Garcia-Townsend 

 

 Super Spellers: 

Josh Curry, Harry Figg 

 

Meal Time Award: 

Millie Jewell for setting a good example during the lunch period.  

 

Pre-school: 

Harry Adams for helping the new pupil settle in to the pre-school routines  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY    

15th June Phonics screening  test 

17th Teach meet computing hub meeting 4.30-6 Full governors meeting 3.30-6 

22nd June healthy school award  

23rd June Surf day  

25th June Applied Minds conference 

26th June Heartlands pm 

27th June Mazey Day (Alive at 25) 

29th June Spanish Students  

1st July dance Tremeneere gardens performance 

2nd July Transition day year 6 MBA 

7th July SAT results           

 23rd July end of term. 

 

 

Please keep  Saturday 27th June am free as we will be taking part in 

Mazey Day.  I don’t know which parade we will be in yet, but it would 

be really good to have all children participating in the event. 

Sports club will be run by Erin and Miss Clarke next week as Miss 

Pearce has a Governor’s meeting. 

Class 1—please ensure children arrive promptly for swimming on 

Fridays to ensure we get the maximum amount of time in the pool.   

 


